City of Long Grove, IA
Long Grove Park Board Meeting Minutes

Thursday, July 23, 2009

Present:  Sandy Ingram, Holly Loussaert, Clay Dawson, Diane Hughes
Absent: None
Guests: Jan Morrell

I.  Call to Order: 7:07 pm
     Pledge of Allegiance was observed
II. Minutes:  With a motion by Holly Loussaert and a second by Sandy Ingram, the minutes from 
                       June were approved – all ayes.

III. Old Business


1.  Signage for Fountain – The Park Board has approved that a plaque of some sort, similar to those placed beneath the trees in Heritage Park be made to dedicate the new water fountain in honor of Bob and Mary Williams. Their donation helped make this possible.

2.  New Park Board Ordinance –This is still being re-written and discussion was again held that part C of the ordinance be re-written to clarify the budget and expenditures. The Park Board is also asking that the last sentence of code 2.52.010 Establishment and Purpose, which states “any expenditure which requires a written contract, said contract will be approved by the city council” be reviewed at a community service meeting and on approval, be removed due to the Park Board having the authority to approve contracts within the Park Board’s budget. 

3.  Lancer Meadows Project – Sandy Ingram stated that a work order has been submitted to the city in regards to having the new park area graded so that the area can be readied or seeded until the next phase.  We will need to have signatures of approval on these orders before the work can be started. 
  There were also questions regarding grant money for the parks.  It was asked whether we had to have matching funds for the grants.  If the City of Long Grove Park Board is awarded monies from either the Riverboat Development Authority or the Scott County Regional Authorities, we would not have to have matching funds.  

IV. New Business

1.  ADAPP – Adopt a Park Project – Sandy Ingram threw out an idea to help inspire the citizens of Long Grove to help beautify the city parks.  What was suggested is that we send out information, maybe the newsletter that the city sends out, looking for people to adopt an area of the park of their choice in Long Grove and continue to keep it up.  It is similar to the adopt a highway project.  What a person or group would do is just sign up to take care of a certain area of a park and in return, the Park Board will help by purchasing necessary materials and signage honoring the persons responsible for the area. We would definitely like to know how many people are interested in doing this and they can always call city hall at 285-4904 or go to the http://www.longgroveia.org web site and go to the contact page and put in a general message stating that you are interested in adopting a park.  
2.  News Letter – This was incorporated into item 1 of New Business.

3.  This next item was added to New Business during the meeting.  The Park Board would like to remind the city that the bills for Park Board need to be sent to our attention for approval before being paid.
Expenditures
Grass Groomers /  The Outhouse 7/8/2009                                 $       32.10

Grass Groomers / The Outhouse  4/24/2009                               $     107.00
Grass Groomers / The Outhouse 6/30/2009 Schultz Park           $       45.00

Grass Groomers / The Outhouse 6/30/2009 North Diamonds     $       90.00           

7/14/2009   Scott County Lawns for   2009
                        $     950.00







                            1,224.10

Revenues

Williams Fountain Donation

                                   $     100.00

 09/10 Budget
                                                                       $13,400.00

                                                                                                     $13,500.00

V.  ADJOURNMENT


With a motion by Clay Dawson and a second by Sandy Ingram, the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 p.m. – all ayes.
